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Post Office Return? 
 

   You can help the campaign to have a permanent 
Post Office return to Hulland Ward. 
 

How? 
 

    Sign the Petition at the Hulland Ward Farm Shop 
(next to the General Stores) who are campaigning to 
bring this much-missed service back for the local      
community. 

   Hulland Primary School 
Children proudly show off 
their certificates.  
“Congratulations for 100% 
Attendance – Keep it up!” 
says Wendy Underwood, 
Head Teacher. 

   The Developer of the new housing to be built in    
Biggin Parish, accessed via Wheeldon Way, Hulland 
Ward has agreed to meet with locals about the new                  
development and its impact on nearby residents.  
   Those who live in the nearby properties on the      
Hulland Ward estate may have seen District Councillor 

Medical Centre -  
next 'Open Meeting'  

   Following the completion of the CQC audit at 
the Brailsford and Hulland Ward Medical Centre 
the Parish Council have commenced discussions 
with the management Team for a  'follow up' Open 
Meeting in February 2023. 
   Please watch Facebook and the Notice Board 
for confirmation of the date.  

Richard Bright who has been ‘knocking on doors’ 
to let people know of the event. 
   Questions to the Developer can be made by 
submitting these to John Scott who is Chair of the 
Wheeldon Way Development Residents Liaison 
Committee at j.scott213@btinternet.com  

   More information on Page 7 

Wheeldon Way—Open Meeting 

   What a busy time ahead the 
area has!  
   Shake off the Winter blues 
and embrace the joys of 
Springtime. 
   As this Issue of the Herald 
shows there is much to do 
over the next few months. 

Parish Council 
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Regular Activities 
In The 

Millennium Village Hall 
 

   Local groups use the Hall daily for activities 
and always welcome new members. 

 

   Mondays: Art & Craft Group (pm 2nd&4th)   

   Tuesdays: Pilates (am); Pilates (pm)      

         Wednesdays: Hulland Hippos Baby &         

         Toddler Group (am); Indoor Bowls (pm)   

   Thursdays: Age UK/Over 50s Club (day) 

   Fridays: Yoga (am); Warm Space (pm) 

Films at the MVH. 

   Our first film of the 
year is “Living”   
starring Bill Nighy 
whose performance 
is credited as      
‘career-best’.Indeed, 
he has received his 

first Oscar nomination for the role. 
 

Saturday, 11th February, 2023 at 7pm 
   This remake of the 1952 Japanese drama 
‘Ikuru’ about a man given months to live 
should not work but it does – magnificently! 
   South African director Oliver Hermanus 
and Japanese-born British novelist Kazuo 
Ishiguro have collaborated on this supremely 
graceful and affecting adaptation, elegantly 
transposing the story to 1950s London.  
   In the lead role of Mr Williams, Bill Nighy 
gives one of the finest (not to say subtlest) 
performances of his career to date. A veteran 
civil servant at London County Council,     
Williams helps direct a stream of documents 
in brown envelopes around the building in an 
endless cycle of bureaucratic buck-passing.  
   Lean and taciturn, he wears his pinstriped 
suit as if it’s armour, turning his gentlemanly 
exterior into an iron facade. Then, when he 
receives some awful news, this composed 
exterior begins to crack. 
 

   ‘Living’ is a film that could have so easily 
smacked of an exercise but its beauty feels 
thrillingly natural, and its considerable      
emotional power is honestly earned. 
 

Tickets on sale from Hulland General Stores. 
Price £5. Can be reserved at the 

Box Office — 01335 370257. 
Next Film : 11th March 

Wanted  
Web Administrator.  

 

   The Village Hall is having a new 
website and the Committee are   
seeking a volunteer to operate it. 
  
   The person would regularly update 
information about new events, our 
regular users and any other            
information. 
  
   We anticipate that the firm           
constructing the new site would give 
training. 

    
Please contact  

Paul Gage on 01335 370884 
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   The area has quite a few new residents and 
I thought for this edition of the Herald I would 
give some information about our Hall which 
may be    useful for them. 
  

   The Millennium Village Hall, situated on Dog 
Lane next to the Church, is a Charity and the 
Hall’s     charitable aims are the provision of a 
Hall for the benefit of the residents of Hulland 
Ward, Hulland and Biggin. So, the Hall is truly 
our Hall.  
 

   Anybody can hire it and it is used every day 
for a variety of purposes from pilates and yo-
ga classes, an AGE UK centre for Over 50s, 
an art & craft group and a mother and toddler 
group to name but a few.  
 

   All the regular events are held in the week          
although there is some free space in the day 
and evening.   

   The Hall has no regular bookings for the     
weekend so it could be an ideal venue for a 
party, children’s, (there is enough room for a 
bouncy castle), or adults (eg. wedding re-
ceptions, anniversaries), a family celebra-
tion, a club AGM, etc. 
  

   Local residents have a reduced hire rate       
compared with those outside the three par-
ishes. The local hourly hire rate is £13 in the 
week to 11pm and £16 from 5pm Friday and 
all weekend again to 11pm. The Hall can be 
hired after 11pm, but the rate is higher. 
There is a fully-equipped kitchen with dish-
washer.  
 

   If you wish to make an enquiry about 
booking the Hall, please ring Wendy Whit-
bread our booking secretary on 370257. 
    

Paul Gage, Chairman 

Millennium Village Hall : Here for Our Community 

INDOOR BOWLS 
 

Indoor Bowls takes place every Wednesday afternoon 
between 2 and 4pm and new members are always 
welcome—just go along!  
 

It is a great opportunity to meet other local people and 
enjoy a light-hearted game with refreshments at half-
time. 
 

Are you interested in playing Indoor Bowls but are not 
free on a Wednesday afternoon because you are 
working or for some other reason? 
 

Would you be interested in an evening session? This 
is being considered but, obviously, needs the players 
to make it happen. Possible evenings would be    
Tuesdays and Thursdays. Whether weekly, fortnightly 
or monthly depends on those showing interest. 
 

If you would like to know more about joining an    
evening Indoor Bowls group, or the afternoon group, 
please contact Peter Cartlidge on 01335 370778. 
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Curate's Chatter: Time for a change? 

    I would like to start by saying a big “thank 
you” for the wonderful welcome I have         
received since arriving in July, and I hope to 
meet many more of you this year.  
   During this issue the Church will be         
celebrating Lent and Easter. Lent is a season 
when Christians prepare for the sacrifice that 
Jesus made for all at Easter. Lots of people, 
not just Christians, often give things up for 
Lent. In the past I have given up various 
things like chocolate, TV, alcohol and social 
media. Recently, instead of giving something 
up, I have chosen to take things up, such as 
raising my charitable giving, praying more and 
volunteering. This year I am going to commit 
to connecting more, this will involve reaching 
out to someone daily; maybe ‘phoning a friend 
or writing a letter to a friend I haven’t spoken 
to for a long time; meeting up and spending 
time with new friends who I have met since 
moving here and taking time to speak to    
people I do not yet know.  

   I am hoping that the ‘Warm Space’, which 
is held in the Millennium Village Hall every     
Friday afternoon, until the end of March, will 
help me on my Lent journey.  
   This is a space for the community to meet 
together, it provides the opportunity to meet 
new people (young and old), chat, do crafts, 
puzzles and games and watch movies      
together, all provided free through a grant 
from Derbyshire County Council in partner-
ship with Age UK and your Church. Also, it       
includes hot and cold drinks, biscuits and 
toast, so do come and help spend the    
Council’s money!  
   I will be there every week, so if you would 
like to help me on my Lent journey, then 
please do pop along and say hello, because 
I would love to meet and spend time getting 
to know each of you.  
 

Many Blessings,  
Rev Lisa Taylor 

  Our Church congregation still takes practical 
steps in caring for the environment including:  
† Twinning our toilet with one in Malawi  

through Tearfund.  Toilet-twinning is a way  
of raising funds to enable people in the  
poorest nations to have clean water and a  
proper toilet, and to learn about hygiene.  

† Having a communal Christmas card for  
those wishing to reduce paper and  
save on postage costs. 

      As Rev Lisa says above, we are providing 
a ‘Warm Space’ each Friday from 2 to 6pm in 
the Village Hall until the end of March.  It's for 
people of all ages to gather and enjoy free 

hot drinks, toast, board games or just a 
good old natter. There's free WiFi and you 
can save on your heating bills for an          
afternoon, too.  What's not to like! 

† Writing to Sarah Dines, our MP, and  
County Councillor Dermot Murphy,  
encouraging them to address climate  
change and biodiversity issues. 

† Putting bird feeders in the churchyard  
and encouraging people to take part in  
the RSPB Big Garden Birdwatch. 

† Having a Jigsaw-Swap Sunday to  
facilitate re-use of puzzles. 

Warm Space 

Eco Church 



HULLAND HERALD 

website: www.hullandchurches.org.uk 
Christ Church Services 

PAGE 5 ISSUE 39 - February to April 2023 

A Round-up of the  
Last Three Months 

 

   Another very successful Quiz Evening took 
place on 11th November at The Black Horse 
and was well attended. Thanks to Graham and 
Brenda Lee for organising it.   
   This year it was the turn of Hulland Church 
to host the Remembrance Day service on   
13th November.  
   Of course, December was busy with special 
Advent and Christmas Services, starting with 
the Messy Christingle Service, and followed by 
the School Carol Service, Church Carol       
Service, Crib Service and Christmas Day 
Communion.  
   On 21st December we sang carols outside 
round Hulland Village and Hulland Ward,    
ending up at the Black Horse. 
 

Please note that the church is open only at 
weekends in January and February.   

 

Contact one of the Churchwardens if you 
would like access during the week.  

Contact details on the back page. 

Messy Church 
    

   Messy Church happens every 2 months on a 
Saturday afternoon in the Millennium Village 
Hall for families with children. Each Messy 
Church has a theme.  
   Our next one is "Jesus - the Tweenager" on 
4th February, from 3.30 to 5.30pm. It's fun and 
messy and will finish with 
pizza for tea.  
   The following one is on 
1st April, same time, same 
place. We are pleased to 
say Hulland Messy Church 
has been running for five years!   
Come along—new families always welcome. 

Services Held in Christ Church 

1st Sunday 
 in the month 

Morning Prayer (with Hymns) 
 

10.30am 

2nd Sunday 
 in the month 

Holy Communion (with Hymns) 
 

10.30am 

3rd Sunday 
 in the month 

No service (join with another)  n/a 

4th Sunday 
 in the month 

Holy Communion (with Hymns) 
 

10.30am 

  When there is a 5th Sunday in the month, we join with the other 
four parishes in the benefice (Atlow, Bradley, Hognaston and 
Kniveton) for a United Holy Communion at 10.30am. Please go to 
www.hullandchurches.org.uk for    further details. 
  Any late changes to service times (e.g. winter cancellation) will 
be posted on Church website and Village Notice Boards. 

Events and Special Services 

Every Friday 
until end of 

March 2–6pm 

Warm Space with free hot & cold 
drinks, toast, board games etc. 

Millennium 
Village Hall 

Sat 4 Feb 
3.30–5.30pm 

Messy Church 
Millennium 
Village Hall 

Wed 22 Feb 
7.30pm 

Ash Wednesday Holy 
Communion Service 

Hulland  
Church 

Friday  
10 March 

7 for 7.30pm 

Quiz Evening.  Tickets £7, inc. 
buffet supper, from Brenda 

370166 or Hulland General Stores 

Black Horse  
Pub 

Sun 19 March 
10.30am 

Mothering Sunday  
All Age Service 

Hulland  
Church 

Wed 29 March 
7.00pm 

Hulland Church Annual  
Parochial Church Meeting (AGM) 

Hulland  
Church 

Thur 30 March 
10.00am 

School Easter Service 
Hulland  
Church 

Sat 1 April 
3.30 – 5.30pm 

Easter Messy Church 
Millennium 
Village Hall 

Sun 2 April 
10.30am 

Palm Sunday Service  
and Procession 

Hognaston 
Church 

Thur 6 April 
7.30pm 

Maundy Thursday Service 
Kniveton  
Church 

Fri 7 April 
2.00pm 

Good Friday – Hour at the Cross 
Bradley  
Church 

Sun 9 April 
6.00am 

Outdoor Sunrise Service 
Madge Hill 
Kniveton 

Sun 9 April 
10.30am 

Easter Day Holy Communion 
Hulland  
Church 

For any special services or events in May  
please go to www.hullandchurches.org.uk  

http://www.hullandchurches.org.uk/
http://www.hullandchurches.org.uk/
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   Covid Memorial Bench  
   The Parish Council decided during 2022 to         
establish a Covid Memorial Bench within our      
community, to recognise, remember and honour 
those we have lost and those that have suffered as 
a result  of the Covid outbreak. 
   The Bench has now been purchased and set in a 
position overlooking the Playing Fields. The Parish 
Council has asked Andrew Russell to officially open 
the Covid Memorial Bench on Friday, 17th March at 
10.30am. All members of our community are most 
welcome to attend. 

Cllr David Lewis 

Hand Held & MVAS 
Speed Cameras 

    

   2 Teams have now been established to undertake 
speed checks with Hand Held Cameras at each end 

of the village.  
 

   If you are interested in being 
part of a team please contact the 
Parish Clerk - or speak to any 
member of the Parish Council. 
     

Is the Local Plan 
to be Trusted ?  

   The Parish Council wrote to the Chief Executive of  
Derbyshire Dales District Council, prior to         
Christmas, seeking guarantees that no further large- 
scale planning applications would be submitted to 
the Hulland Ward area now that its target of 101 
houses set in the Local Plan had been achieved 
(which was supposed to prevent further                
development until 2033). 
   The reply recently received from Mike Hase, on 
behalf of the District Council was ambiguous, to say 
the least. As a result, the Parish Council, particularly 
with the ongoing problems of the Wheeldon Way 
development,  feel this community has done more 
than enough to satisfy the Local Plan and will    vig-
orously oppose any future large-scale house     
building proposals submitted by the District Council. 

Cllr Peter Birkbeck   

Post Office 
 

   The Parish Council has publicly committed to     
assist the Farm Shop to re-instate a permanent Post 
Office within our community. 

Parish Council 

Cllr Karl Dean 

Speed Cameras  
for our Village  

   

   Records of over one million vehicle movements 
during the last year through our Village, using the 
MVAS installed system, have shown that over 30% 
of motorists are exceeding the speed limit. This fact 
was the basis of a recent letter from Hulland Ward 
Parish Council to Derbyshire County Council,      
requesting Speed Cameras  to be fitted to the Main 
Road of our village. 
 

   The official response has been that there have 
been 'insufficient casualties' to install speed   
cameras - end of story! 
 

   We find this response to be totally inadequate and 
have enlisted the help of our County Councillor, 
Dermot Murphy,  to appeal this outcome.  
 

   Future progress will be reported in due course. 
Parish Council 

Neighbourhood Watch 
 

   Neighbourhood Watch (Hulland Ward) now has  
over 70 members, who are notified of any local    
incidents and who then pass this on to the rest of 
our community.  
   With Neighbourhood Watch stickers and signs   
distributed around the village, we should be              
delighted to welcome more residents into our    
Neighbourhood Watch community. 

Cllr Maureen Atkin 
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Contact the Parish Council 
 

  Please send any comments or queries to the 

Parish Clerk, Brenda Kirkham  
telephone: 07938 808730 

email: parishclerk@hullandwardpc.co.uk 
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Parish Council Meetings 
 

6 February, 6 March, 3 April 
 

At the Millennium Village Hall,   
Mondays from 7.30pm. 

Contact the Parish Clerk for details. 

Housing Developments 
 

19/00159/REM Land in Biggin, off Wheeldon Way 
  Proposals to construct 39 mixed properties were  
approved by Derbyshire Dales Planning Committee 
10th September 2020. Ground work commenced   
Autumn 2022 (see separate item). 

 

21/00644/FUL Land at Eaton Farmhouse  
Proposal to construct 3 mixed properties - due to 
complete late Spring/early Summer 2023.  

  Parish Council 
 

   All the above developments are shown on the  
Derbyshire Dales District Council Planning Portal.  

Millennium Village Hall  
Car Park Extension 

 

   With  Planning Application 20/00765/FUL in place, 
the necessary funding is now expected in Spring of 
this year, with development possibly commencing 
late Summer.  

Cllr Peter Birkbeck 

Snow Warden 
   The Parish Council would like to thank Charles 
Ratcliffe for  again being the parish Snow Warden.   
   With weather patterns seemingly more unpredict-
able these days it is all the more important to be    
prepared! 

Parish Council                                                  

Wheeldon Way  
Development 
Open Meeting 

 

   With the commencement of this 39 house          
development the Liaison Committee has            
requested an Open Meeting for residents, who live 
adjacent to the development site, and the             
developers. The Open Meeting is to be held prior to 
the February Parish Council Meeting on             
Monday, February 6th at 6 pm. All residents are 
welcome.  
 

   Meeting organisers are Richard Bright (District 
Council) and John Scott (Liaison Committee). 



 
 

 

   The Village Christmas Tree together with the small ‘solar’ Christmas 
trees, mounted on selected lamp posts along the Main Road, again lit 
up our village over the festive season. 
   Thanks to Ian Simmonds, who supplied the Village tree this year 
and to Ann Cowley (Cross o' th' Hands) who supplied the tree for the 
Primary School. 
   Thanks to Tim Redfern and Darren Cartwright who helped to deliver 
and erect the trees, and to Sue Summers who provided us with free 
electricity for the tree lights over the Christmas  period.  
   And let us not forget the intrepid band of Parish Councillors who 
once again helped erect and decorate the Village tree.  
 

Hulland Ward  Parish Council 

Christmas Tree at the  
Moss Lane/Main Road  

junction. 

Hulland Ward Village Christmas Tree  





F E B R U A R Y    2  0  2  3 

1 Wednesday MVH 6.15pm-9.15pm Derbyshire R/C Flyers: Model Aircraft Club 

4 Saturday MVH 3.30pm-5.30pm “Messy Church” 

5 Sunday CCH 10.30am Morning Prayer (with Hymns) 

6 Monday MVH 
6.00pm Open Meeting for Wheeldon Way Development 
Followed by Hulland Ward Parish Council meeting. 

8 Wednesday MVH 7.30pm-9.30pm Women’s Institute  

11 Saturday MVH  7.00pm Film: “Living” . Doors open 6.30pm 

12 Sunday CCH 10.30am Holy Communion (with Hymns) 

15 Wednesday MVH 6.15pm-9.15pm Derbyshire R/C Flyers: Model Aircraft Club 

21 Tuesday MVH No Afternoon Pilates today (Carmela D’Afflitto) 

22 Wednesday CCH Ash Wednesday Service (Mothers’ Union to join) 

26 Sunday CCH 10.30am Holy Communion (with Hymns) 

VENUE KEY:  CCH = Christ Church Hulland   AC = Atlow Church    BC = Bradley Church    HC = Hognaston Church   KC = Kniveton Church            

REGULAR WEEKLY EVENTS 

MONDAYS 
 
 
MVH 

10.00am-11.30am Mobile Post Office (van)  
                         outside Hulland General Stores 
1.00pm-3.00pm  Art & Craft Group (2nd & 4th Mondays) 

TUESDAYS 
MVH 
MVH 

8.15am-11.45am Pilates with Laura Daniels 
1.45pm-3.15pm  Pilates with Carmela D’Afflitto 

WEDNESDAYS 
MVH 
MVH 

10.00am-11.30pm Hulland Hippos Baby & Toddler Group 
2.00pm-4.00pm Indoor Bowls 

THURSDAYS MVH 9.00am-4.00pm Over 50s Club-Age UK 

FRIDAYS MVH 
10.00am-12.00 Yoga (except in School holidays)  
1.00pm-5.00pm “Warm Space” for Everyone 

D A T E S  F O R  Y O U R   D I A R Y 

 

HULLAND HERALD ADVERTISING RATES 
 

Whole Page = £50    Half-Page = £25 

Quarter-Page = £12.50    Eighth-Page = £6 



M A R C H    2  0  2  3 

1 Wednesday MVH 6.15pm-9.15pm Derbyshire R/C Flyers: Model Aircraft Club 

5 Sunday CCH 10.30am Morning Prayer (with Hymns) 

6 Monday 
MVH 
MVH 

9.45am-11.45am Pilates Workshop with Carmela D’Afflitto 
7.30pm-9.00pm Hulland Ward Parish Council Meeting 

8 Wednesday MVH 7.30pm-10.00pm Hulland & District Women’s Institute 

12 Sunday  CCH 10.30am Holy Communion (with Hymns) 

15 Wednesday MVH 6.15pm-9.15pm Derbyshire R/C Flyers: Model Aircraft Club 

19 Sunday CCH   10.30am Mothering Sunday All Age Service  

22 Wednesday MVH 7.00pm-9,00pm Hognaston & Hulland Mothers’ Union 

26 Sunday CCH 10.30am Holy Communion (with Hymns) 

27 Monday MVH 6.45pm  Fashion Show hosted by the WI 

29 Wednesday MVH 6.15pm-9.15pm Derbyshire R/C Flyers: Model Aircraft Club 

A P R I L    2  0  2  3 

1 Saturday MVH 3.30pm-5.30pm “Messy Church” 

2 Sunday HC 10.30am Palm Sunday Procession and Service  

3 Monday MVH 7.30pm-9.00pm Hulland Ward Parish Council Meeting  

9 Sunday CCH 10.30am Holy Communion (with hymns)  [Easter Sunday] 

12 Wednesday MVH 7.30pm-10.00pm Hulland & District Women’s Institute 

23 Sunday CCH 10.30am Holy Communion (with Hymns) 

24 Monday MVH 9.45am-11.45am Pilates Workshop with Carmela D’Afflitto 

26 Wednesday MVH 7.00pm-9,00pm Hognaston & Hulland Mothers’ Union 

30 Sunday HC 10.30am Holy Communion (with Hymns) 

VENUE KEY:    MVH = Millennium Village Hall     HPS = Hulland Primary School     TNH = The Nag’s Head    TBH = The Black Horse Inn 

Each Herald Issue covers three months and reaches almost 700 households and 
businesses in the three Parishes of Biggin, Hulland and Hulland Ward. 

D A T E S  F O R  Y O U R   D I A R Y 
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Hulland School Report 

Wendy Underwood, Head Teacher 

New Year Report 
   Happy New Year from everyone at Hulland 
Church of England Primary School. 
 

   January 2023 has started with our first flurries of 
snow - a chance to view our grounds from a       
different perspective. Everyone enjoys a snow day 
at Hulland! 
 

   In October we had our Church School Inspection 
and can proudly report that we continue to be a 
‘Good’ Church School.          
 

   Inspection findings celebrated how ‘every        
opportunity is taken so that each pupil feels valued, 
safe and special’. The inspector recognised how 

our pupils are thoughtful, kind and reflective and are 
enthusiastic about their learning.  
   He also appreciated the ‘delightful outdoor space’ 
which is used well to support pupils’ learning and 
how our extensive grounds support forest schools 
and other outdoor pursuits. 
   Our unique position as a small village school in 
the heart of the local community, close to the      
Derbyshire Dales and at the gateway to Carsington 
provides plentiful opportunities for fresh air. 
   We are pleased to announce that we now offer 
‘wrap around care’ from 7:30am to 5:00pm.  

Children in Need 
 

   Class 3 led our fundraising efforts, 
raising over £290 for this worthwhile 
cause.  
 
Class 1 dressed for Pudsey Bear. 
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website: www.hullandprimaryschool.co.uk 

Bubble 1 Team  

Christmas at Hulland 
   Christmas is always a fun time at Hulland Primary. We enjoyed a visit to 
Derby Arena to watch Aladdin and a Christmas Party with a very special 
visitor. 

We made 
soup and 
moving 
cards in  

Technology. 

Reverend Phil welcomed us to Christ Church 
for our Carol Service.by everyone. 

 
 
Christingle 

We enjoyed 
a Christingle  

Service  
in School. 

 
 

 

Our Nativity, ‘Prickly Hay’ was a great success,        
enjoyed by everyone. 
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Biggin Parish News 
Support for Local Post Office 

   A couple of days before Christmas,  
Hulland  Village held its traditional Festive party.  

 

   Well-attended, as always, 
friends and neighbours got    
together over mulled wine and 
tasty treats.  
 

    
 

 

 
 
The usual fundraising raffle was not only great 
fun but also raised enough money to  
provide complimentary drinks for the Village  
Summer  party later this year. 

Hulland Parish News 
   The night before was our Christmas  
Carol singing on the  
Village Green next to the  
amazing Christmas tree 
structure illuminated  
by 1000 lights.  
 

   It was led by our humorous  
Rector, Phil Michell, who  
entertained us with    
Christmas cracker jokes  
between the Carols.  

 
      The event was attended by 

approximately 40 residents and  
   generated a wonderful  

Christmas atmosphere. 
 

Michelle and Tim 

  Biggin Parish supports the local Farm Shop in its 
campaign to bring back the local post office. 
 

   I have directly contacted Royal Mail to show      
support in the need for its return to local                          
communities.  
 

The benefits include:- 
   Time savings to all ages in the consequent       
    reduction in public and private travelling costs; 
   Reduction of pollution created from fossil fuels in  
    car journeys so helping our climate; 
   Convenience when banking and paying bills for the  
    elderly and others, including small businesses,  
    who are unable/do not wish to do online banking,  
    or simply prefer to deal with a human being, and  
    for typical PO services such as stamps, forms,  
    road tax, and foreign currency. 
    

   A petition is available to sign in the Farm Shop for 
residents of Biggin Parish and other parishes nearby. 
This Petition is vital to support this campaign so 
please do go and sign it! 
 

Louise Redfern, Chairman, Biggin Parish 

Parish Planning Application 
Appeal Number: APP/P1045/W/22/3310169  

Land Adjacent Biggin View, Dog Lane, Hulland Ward.    
Outline planning consent for the erection of up to 15no. 
dwellinghouses and associated garaging with approval   

being sought for access 
  

  John Yates has appealed to the Secretary of State 
against the decision of Derbyshire Dales District Council to 
refuse to grant Planning Permission. The appeal will be 
determined on the basis of written representations. The 
procedure to be followed is set out in Part 2 of the Town 
and Country Planning (Appeals) (Written Representations 
Procedure) (England) Regulations 2009.  
   If you wish to make comments, or modify/withdraw your 
previous representations, you can do so on the Planning 
Inspectorate website at  

www.gov.uk/appeal-planning-inspectorate  
or by emailing North1@planninginspectorate.gov.uk.  

 

   If you do not have access to the internet, you can send 
three copies to: The Planning Inspectorate, Eagle 3D    
Temple Quay House, 2 The Square, Bristol, BS1 6PN.  
 

   All representations must be received by 20th February 
2023. Any representations submitted after the deadline will 
not usually be considered and will be returned.  
   The Planning Inspectorate does not acknowledge         
representations. All representations must quote the appeal 
reference.  
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ROAD CLOSURES 
A number of  Works in the  

next 3 months… 
 

On the Wirksworth Road, B5035  
near Knockerdown 

New Electricity Connection 
from 07:00 18th to 07:00 19th February. 

Emergency access will be maintained. 
National Grid Company. 

 

Luke Lane, Brailsford 
Utility Repair and Maintenance Works 
from 08:00 to 17:00 19th February. 

Road closure. 
Severn Trent Water. 

 

Carsington ByPass Near Wirksworth 
Road, B5035 junction And Big Lane 

Utility Repair and Maintenance Works  
From 09.30 20th February to 15.30 10th March. 

Traffic Control via multi-way signals. 
Openreach. 

   Having honed our horticultural knowledge at 
the Club quiz and buffet in January, members 
are now looking forward to our Spring         
programme.  
   In February our meeting 
will be homespun when 
John Mills exhibits part of his 
vast collection of cacti and 
talks about his passion for 
this particular plant species.  
 

   Members will welcome 
Mark Smith in March to hear him reveal his 
“Confessions of a Plant Manager“! 
 

   Vegetables are on the menu for April when 
Mike Davey makes a return visit to talk about 
growing “Vegetables for All Seasons“.  

Hulland Ward Gardening Club  

 

Ashbourne Royal Shrovetide 
Football Game 
From 13:30 21st to 23:00 22nd February. 
Please note traffic news at the time! 
 
 

Turnditch – Turn for Windley by  
The Tiger Public House. 

Disconnection or Alteration of Supply  

from 20th to 22nd March. 
Traffic Control via multi-way signals. 

Cadent (Gas) 
 

Hulland Ward – Between The Flower Shop  
and Firs Avenue turn. 

Multiple Surface Dressing and Associated Works  
from 3rd April to 29th September. 
Traffic Control via Go/Stop signs. 

Derbyshire County Council. 

   May will be just the right time to meet to-
gether for The Big Plant Swap.  
 

   The Gardening Club meets in Hognaston 
Village Hall at 7.30pm on the third Thursday 
of each month.  
 

   Members pay £5 for each meeting they 
attend which pays for speaker’s fees, hire 
of venue and light refreshments.  
 

Contact Jean or Peter Gardner on  
01335 372001 

for further     
information.  

Local Groups’ Reports 
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Local Groups’ Reports 

Hulland &  
District 

Women’s  
Institute 

 
   In December Members enjoyed a Christmas Meal 
at The Black Horse on our usual meeting night, it 
was very well-attended and enjoyed by all. 
  

   In March we have arranged a Fashion Show after 
the success of last year’s. It will be held on Monday 
27th March at The Hulland Ward & District          
Millenium Village Hall at 6:45 pm. Tickets will be 
available shortly.  
 

   Several members have helped to re-plant the 
planters at the Hall: we all look forward to seeing a 
colourful display in Spring.  
 

   We meet on the second Wednesday of the month 
in the Millennium Hall at 7:30 pm. We always try to 
make everyone feel welcome, and have a varied 
programme. 
 

   Our immediate Future Events include:- 
 

8th February: Hulland’s Blind Woodturner. 
  with Chris Fisher  
8th March :  Annual Meeting  
12th April :  “My Mum had One of Those”   
  A Talk by Janet Barrass.  
10th May :  Derbyshire Blood Bikes  
  A Talk by Paul Smith  

 

For more information contact :- 
  

President Jill Heaton on 01335 371878  
Vice - President Kath Horsley on 01335 379740   

   Wishing everyone a Happy New Year from the 
Children and Staff of Hulland Community            
Pre-School.  
   We had lots of fun in the lead up to Christmas. 
Our Nativity play was a real success. The children 
gave a commendable presentation to our visitors 
and we are so proud of them.  
   Father Christmas came and gave the children a 
bird box each for them to decorate and provide 
and encourage bird life into our environment.  
   Our theme for this Term will be Winter but we are 
looking forward to Spring.  
   We operate Monday to Friday 8.30am - 3.00pm 
term time only. 
   If you would like any further information on Pre-
school our contact details are: 
 

01335 371939 or email us at  
hullandcommunitypreschool@gmail.com  

Daffodils…… Rising !!  
  

   With Christmas and the New Year done and 
dusted , it can only mean one thing - time to look 
out for he green shoots of the village daffodils.   
   

   Hulland Ward without our daffodils is impossible 
to imagine - but it was only 10 years ago that local 
residents decided to plant a multitude of bulbs 
(nearly four thousand) supplied by Hulland Ward’s 
Parish Council, all along the Main Road, the     
Playing Field and parts of Dog Lane and Moss 
Lane.  
 

   If the display is as good as last year - we will be 
well pleased !    
 

Hulland Ward Parish Council 

mailto:hullandcommunitypreschool@gmail.com
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   Mothers’ Union is an international Christian    
membership movement supporting families and 
communities in the UK and worldwide. 
 

Contrary to the name, you don’t need to be a 
‘Mother’ to be a member!  

Hognaston and  
Hulland Branch  

 

   We are a friendly group and meet in in the        
Hulland Ward & District Millennium Village Hall on 
the 4th Wednesday of the month at 7.30 pm.        
We also run the weekly toddler group Hulland      
Hippos.  
 

   Future meetings :-  
 

   February 22nd: We’ll join the Ash Wednesday  
   Christ Church service; 
   March 22nd:      Rev. Lisa, our curate will talk  
   about her Christian Journey;  
   April 26th:        Paula will tell us about the 
   Ashbourne Food Bank. 
 

Visitors are welcome to any of our meetings.  
 

For more information contact Secretary  
Penny Northall 370592  

or penny.northall@hotmail.co.uk 

Local Groups’ Reports 

   Hulland Hippos is a busy Baby & Toddler Group that 
takes place every Wednesday including School holidays 

from 10:00 – 11:30 am  
at Hulland Ward & District Millennium Village Hall.   

The cost is £3 per family per session.  
 

Hulland Hippos Tenth Anniversary 2012 - 2022 
 

   Hulland Hippos celebrated the tenth anniversary of its 
foundation on November 2nd. To share the happy occasion 
we invited past members of the team and the families who 
attended the very first session. Over coffee & cake, our 
guests enjoyed looking at the photos taken during the ten 
years, while the current families attending played and chat-
ted as normal. The highlight of our celebration was our 
‘Happy Birthday Hippo time’ with a Hippo birthday cake, a 
story about Hippos from our curate Rev. Lisa, a thank you 
prayer, songs and games. We finished by presenting some 
Hulland Hippo awards!  
 

   Comments on Facebook - 
 “Congratulations Hulland Hippos and 
everyone who helps out, such a great 
place for support and fun for the kids” 
 “Happy 10th Anniversary to the BEST baby and toddler 
group around. Enjoy the celebrations. Xxx” 
 

  Other highlights of the last 3 months were raising £245 for 
Children in Need during our Pudsey Bear session and our 
Christmas ‘Noisy Nativity’ in Church followed by a party 
lunch.  

Forthcoming special sessions:- 
22nd February – Shrovetide pancakes  

15th March – Celebrating Mothers & Carers.   
5th April – Easter activities 

 

  For more information read our current newsletter at 
www.hullandchurches.org.uk/groups/hulland-hippos  

 

visit the Hulland Hippos Facebook page 
 

contact Penny  penny.northall@hotmail.co.uk   
 

or just come along on a Wednesday morning with your little 
one and have some fun. It’s a great opportunity to meet 

other local families. 

Happy Hippos!! 

mailto:penny.northall@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:penny.northall@hotmail.co.uk
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Local Services 
Hulland Ward  

General Stores 
and Fuel Station 

 

Main Road, Hulland Ward 
Telephone: 01335 370721 

 

Opening Hours: 
     7.15am-6.00pm:   Monday to Friday 
     7.15am-3.00pm:   Saturday 
     7.15am-2.00pm:   Sunday 
     8.00am-2.00pm:   Bank Holidays 

 

The local place to shop.  
We stock… 

 

Confectionery, Soft Drinks,  
Frozen and Chilled Foods, 

Wines, Spirits, Beers, Ciders.  
Cigarettes, Tobacco, E-cigarettes. 

 

Wide selection of take-away food. 
Food for breakfast, lunch and dinner. 

 

Hardware, Kitchenware. 
Cleaning products for Home and the Car. 

Health & Beauty, Greeting Cards,  

Magazines, Newspapers.. 
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Mobile Library Route  
   The Service calls in Hulland Ward as follows: 

 

MONDAYS: 20th Feb; 27th Mar; 24th Apr 
ALPORT CLOSE:  

Arrive: 12.40 p.m. Depart: 1.15 pm 
ASHES AVENUE CAR PARK 

Arrive: 1.20 p.m. Depart: 1.45 p.m. 
 

For further information call  
Ask Library 01629 533444 

www.derbyshire.gov.uk/libraries.  
 

Note: Dates correct at time of going to press.  
Please ask Library to check. 
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Hulland General Stores— 
serving the  local Community since the 1950s. 

NatWest Mobile Van 
 

Tuesdays 
10.00-11.30am Memorial Hall Car Park,  

Belper, DE4 4DS 

Wednesdays 
10.00-11.00am Field Lane Car Park, 

Belper, DE56 1DE 
11.30am-12.15pm Off Shaw Croft Car Park,  

Ashbourne, DE6 1GD 
2:00-2:45pm Derwent Valley Vets, Dale Road, 

Matlock, DE4 3PP  



High Peak Bus Services: 113 Belper & 114 Derby 
Key:        NBH = Not on Bank Holidays.    Sch = Schooldays      SH = School Holidays 



Hulland Herald is a free newspaper to the residents 
and businesses of Hulland Ward, Hulland Village 

and Biggin-By-Hulland, and funded by four sponsors 
[Christ Church, Millennium Village Hall, Hulland 

Primary School and Hulland Ward Parish Council], 
and through advertising. 

CHRIST CHURCH, HULLAND 
Rector: Rev’d Phil Michell                       Tel: 371947 

email: revphil@hullandchurches.org.uk 
Churchwarden: Shirley Gage         Tel: 07989 734228  
                       email: shirleygage90@gmail.com 
Churchwarden: Katrina Pipes       Tel: 07851 245909 
    email: katrina.pipes@btinternet.com   

HULLAND WARD PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Chairman: Peter Birkbeck                           Tel: 370181 
 

Parish Clerk: Brenda Kirkham          Tel: 07938 808730 
Email: parishclerk@hullandwardpc.co.uk 

HULLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL 
 

Head Teacher:  Wendy Underwood 
 

School Clerk:     Ruth Weir                         Tel: 370243       
                      Email: info@hulland.derbyshire.sch.uk 
 

HULLAND COMMUNITY PRE-SCHOOL 
 

Manager: Mary Boam                                 Tel: 371939 
Email: hullandcommunitypreschool@gmail.com 

HULLAND WARD & DISTRICT  
MILLENNIUM VILLAGE HALL 

Chairman: Paul Gage                                 Tel: 370884 
Hall Bookings: Wendy Whitbread             Tel: 370257 

                email: wendywhitbread@tiscali.co.uk 
Film & Event Box Office Tickets                 Tel: 370257 

COMMUNITY GROUPS 
 

AGE UK 
   Sarah & Frances           Tel: 372811 

GARDENING CLUB 
   Jean Gardner                                          Tel: 372001  

MOTHERS’ UNION 
   Penny Northall            Tel: 370592  

WOMEN’S INSTITUTE 
   Jill Heaton            Tel: 371878  

MEDICAL CENTRES 
 

HULLAND WARD          Tel: 370482 

BRAILSFORD          Tel: 360328 

OUT OF HOURS SURGERY          Dial 111  

EMERGENCY SERVICES 
 

LOCAL PCSO Elaine Potter        Tel: 101 

POLICE (non-emergency)                             Tel: 101 

CRIMESTOPPERS:                   Tel: 0800 555 111 

SEVERN TRENT:                  Tel: 0800 783 4444 

GAS:                      Tel: 0800 111 999 

ELECTRICITY:              Tel: 0800 404 090 

ELECTED REPRESENTATIVES 
 

M.P.—Sarah Dines                      Tel: 0207 219 1751  

email: Sarah.dines.mp@parliament.uk 
website: www.sarahdines.org.uk 

 

COUNTY CLLR—Dermot Murphy  

email: dermot.murphy@derbyshire.gov.uk  
 

DISTRICT CLLR-Richard Bright                

email: richard.bright@derbyshiredales.gov.uk 

COMMERCIAL BUSINESSES 
 

ALLSOP’S ELECTRICALS 
   Kevin & Mark Allsop             Tel: 370677 
 

BUILDING CONTRACTORS 
   Ashley Hall          Mobile 07792 143413   Tel: 370239 
 

HULLAND WARD GENERAL STORES 
    Imran Rehman                                  Tel: 370721 
 

HULLAND WARD GARAGE 
   Andrew Russell                       Tel: 370209 
 

RICHARD THRAVES MOTOR REPAIRS 
   Kevin Thraves                                          Tel: 370750 
 

THE BLACK HORSE PUBLIC HOUSE 
   Mark Wheeldon                                       Tel: 370206 
 

  

HERALD CONTACTS 
Christ Church:   Steve Dunning   Tel: 07738 514358  
HW Village Hall: Paul Gage                    Tel: 370884 
HW Parish Council: Peter Birkbeck      Tel: 370181 
Hulland Village:   Paul Gage                  Tel: 370884 
Biggin:   David Lewis                               Tel: 370845 

Advertising:   Wendy Whitbread            Tel: 370257 

HULLAND HERALD ISSUE 40 
 

All articles to the Editor by Friday, 7th April, 2023 
via email to wendywhitbread@tiscali.co.uk 
using subject heading “Hulland Herald”. 

Issue 40 covers May 2023 to July 2023. 
 

Please ensure articles contain correct information.  
Whilst every care is taken to ensure reports are      

without prejudice and accurate, the Editor is not                   
responsible for unintentional errors,                                   

or views of the contributors. 
 

Printed by Ashbourne Secretarial & Printing Services:  
January 2023. 

mailto:shirleygage90@gmail.com
mailto:katrina.pipes@btinternet.com
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